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 REPORT MEETING


	Name and position:
	Stephanie Kohl (Policy & Advocacy Officer)

	Name of the project/meeting and event dates:
	Meeting with ESOP and ECCO

	Date(s) of attendance:
	16 March 2018

	Date(s) of travel:
	-

	Purpose of the meeting:
	To discuss the initiative on hazardous drugs of the European Biosafety Network (EBN)

	Was it upon invitation, if so from whom:
	Richard Price (ECCO)

	Present at the meeting (name people):
	Klaus Meier (ESOP) Richard Price (ECCO), Patrick Jongeleen (ECCO/EPSA)

	Outcome of the meeting:
	Klaus gave an overview on the current priorities of ESOP which include the MASHA project that is focused on research about Environmental Contamination by Cytotoxics and Management of Safe Handling Procedure, the yellow hand a safety notice for the delivery of cytotoxic drug as well as a research project that is run in collaboration with ESMO.

The ESOP-ESMO project will investigate the safety of cytoxics in 50 hospitals. The investigations on the level of contamination will be carried out by a physician and a pharmacist in each hospital. The physician follows the lead of the pharmacist. Pharmacists and nurses of the 50 hospitals should be trained on the correct handling of cytotoxic drugs. After the training the hospitals will be evaluated again to check if the training measures have been applied and to verify if contamination levels decreased. The training will most likely take place during ESOPs Congress (25 to 27 October 2018). 

The project is primarily a ESOP-ESMO project. In the initial phase it should remain a project between these two associations to foster the relationship between them. The training phase is however open to EAHP if EAHP wishes to participate as for instance a co-chair of the training. Other associations such as EONS and HOPE could be involved as well.

Klaus has no interest in working with BD. Due to the close connection between BD and the activities of EBN, Klaus does not want to get involved in EBN’s observatory. 

Stephanie gave a short update on EAHP’s medicines shortage activities and the COST action. Klaus highlighted that ESOP collaborated with SIOPE on the shortage of oncology drugs for children. A brainstorming meeting for a collaboration on medicines shortages could be organised in the future between EAHP, ESOP and SIOPE if there is an interest to do more on shortages of oncology drugs. Richard suggested to hold an event in the Parliament to raise awareness of MEPs about cancer drug shortages. 
Stephanie gave an update on the current status of EAHP’s CTF project. Klaus provided information on ESOP’s programme for the specialisation in oncology pharmacy which will focus on the provision of lectures in the countries in the local language.


	Impact for EAHP (if any):
	

	Follow up needed?
	Klaus would be interested in EAHP’s participation in the training activity on the handling of cytotoxic drugs.

Klaus voiced interest in cooperation on the topic of cancer drug shortages.
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